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Dear Lila,





I’ve been receiving your letters and am happy that you’re feeling so fine. We’re all having a grand time as well. Lots of goings on and I can’t seem to get my own act together. I’m just not used to having so many people around. Although maybe that’s how it used to be. It’s only these last years with no children around that I’ve been able to do just my thing.





Jule and Neil are thinking once more of making a move. This time to the islands off Geogia. They're getting tired of the cold winters of Virginia and all the problems their 160 acre estate entail. They call themselves nonfarmers with three dalmations, and how many horses, that she no longer rides. Wow! If you they leave Serendipity Farm what will they do with their livestock? Mind you, I'm just jealous. I'd love to be able to make such changes, but have given up on the possibility. Although I'm beginning to think this old house is like an old car. Starting to cost too much to maintain it. I had intended to have Steve modernize our master bathroom but I think we'll save that expense for next time.





Have I told you about our latest catastrophe?  Was I keeping you informed about the water in the cellar and how last October when i started trying to analyze when it appeared it absolutely stopped? Well when STeve and Emily arrived they were aghast at the mold on the floor of the outside walls. We called a waterproofer in and he said well, welcome to the SS Dubner. It seems that our house is floating on a lake of water. Probably in October the water found a way out through the ground somewhere but when that outlet gets stuffed as it will, the water will reappear in the cellar. At the moment the house is becoming more and more unstable since it's in a floating state. 





The remedy is to jackhammer a trough all around the outside walls, inside the cellar, to create a place where the underground water can flow into and out. I'm not sure why that won't get stuffed but there you are. And they'll install two sump pumps on either end of the house, just in case. Problem is we'll have to practically empty the cellar or at least the area four feet in from the outside walls. Steve will be here to remove the sinks, etc that abut the walls. Problem is to find someone who will put them back. Steve will probably be gone by that time. Maybe we'll keep him around just for that. This repair work will be done the first week in March.





So the weather at the moment in Florida is magnificent. In the 70s and perfectly lovely. And you think your dogs have you finally trained and all is well. I keep pictures of them up on my computer. Two little cuddly love balls. 





Emily is finishing up painting the table I bought at an auction some 30 years ago for $2.00. (It went up in increments of 50 cents) with all sorts of colors and designs. I'll put it in the newly renovated study with the bright track lighting focused on it. I'm just about finishing a needlepoint cover for the sewing machine that will sit atop the table.





Esther called last week. Seems she has shingles and has been in great pain. have you any suggestions what to do about that? She's been taking pain killers since the MDs say there is nothing else that can help. I suggested using less detergent in the washing machine, but I can't imagine that that will be the solution. I use health food type detergent and found that that helps my skin from itching. But shingles is something else again , I know.


